[Your Name]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP]
[Email Address]
[Phone Number]
[Date]
[Representative’s Name]
Grayson County Board of Supervisors
[Mailing Address if available]
Dear [Supervisor/Representative Name],
I am writing as a concerned resident of Whitetop regarding the proposed location for the new cell tower on Old Park Road. While we understand and support the need for improved cell service and emergency communication, we believe the current proposed site is not the best fit for our community.
The location on Old Park Road places a 282-foot tower in the heart of a residential neighborhood. This raises concerns about property values, safety, and the long-term impact on the character of our community. Many residents were surprised to learn of the location change, especially after earlier meetings had pointed to Pond Mountain as the intended site.
As an alternative, we respectfully request that the County consider placing the tower on the Mount Rogers Fire Department property. This site provides comparable service to the Whitetop residents, provides much needed revenue for our Fire Department, and avoids placing industrial infrastructure in the center of a residential area. It would allow for improved coverage while minimizing disruption to the community.
We believe this solution supports the goals of the tower project while also aligning with the values stated in Grayson County’s Comprehensive Plan—to protect the character of our communities, respect local input, and balance infrastructure needs with thoughtful land use.
We would greatly appreciate your support in encouraging the County and US Cellular to further evaluate the Fire Department site as a viable and more appropriate location.
Thank you for your time, your service, and for considering the concerns of the Whitetop community.
Sincerely,
[Your Full Name]

